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FAITH MISSIONARY BAPTIST 

CHURCH  BULLETIN

WELCOME TO FAITH

2243 Burbank Avenue     (Corner of Rose & Burbank)

Nashville, TN 37210

March 27, 2011

      



 Sunday School: 

10:00 a.m.

 Morning Worship Services 
 11:00 a.m.

Evening Worship Services
 6:00 p.m.

                          Church Website:        http//www.faithchurchnashville.com/

Pastor: Elder Barry Armour 615-822-4681– 615-812-6204

Pastor’s Website:    faithchurchnashville@gmail.com

  Music Director:   
     Bro. Bert Lanier           
Sunday School Supt.:  Bro. Terry Parker

  Church Clerk:                  Bro. Billy Clemons     

  Deacons:

     Bro. Jimmy Hicks
Bro. Bert Lanier




     Bro.  Don Langford
Bro. James Quinn

God With Us Women’s Fellowship April Meeting – Tuesday, April  19,2011, 6:39 p.m.  Speaker to be Announced Later.  Faith Missionary Baptist Church Basement  . God Bless you All!  Cindy Clemons clemons.cindy@gmail.com
NEW FAITH WEBSITE

Website:  http://www.faithchurchnashville.com/

We have a new website at Faith Church.  Terry and Lisa Parker have worked very hard  and it is very good.  You will find the following included:

Bro.  Armour’s sermons each week.

The Church Bulletin each week

Bulletin Board including Church Calendar of Events.

Photos & Events

Dillon’s Preaching Schedule

Revivals and events of Sister Churches

Printable and downloadable Bible Studies 
including Bro. W.T. Russell’s transcribed 
text and audio of The Book of Revelation, 
the Man of Sin, The Book of Daniel – 
transcribed text

Bro. Darrell Hicks’ sermon on the Determinate Council of 
God Presented at the Old Union Minister’s School – 
transcribed text & -audio.

  (The Bible Studies are also available on CD.  Requests for CD’s 
should be directed to Terry Parker.)

Visit this website, you will be proud of our church’s website, thanks to Terry and Lisa Parker’s work.  

ORDINATION OF BRO. LUKE SPURGEON

Bro. Luke Spurgeon will be ordained on April 16, beginning at 10:00 a.m. at Fairview Missionary Baptist Church located  at 290 Woodburn-Allen Springs Rd., Woodburn, KY.   The church has voted to send our ordained help.

DO RE MI SINGING SCHOOL 

    The Do Re Mi Singing School will hold its    summer session the week of June 12-17.  The church has voted to send anyone connected with the church to this school and pay the c

REMEMBER IN PRAYER

Dodger Clemons had to have emergency surgery this past week.  We understand he is doing well.  Remember him when you pray

Last week I included an announcement that Bro. Leon White had had bladder cancer surgery.  I was mistaken.  He has been diagnosed and is facing surgery in the future.  I have not heard of

his surgery date.   Please pray for Bro. White.

Bro. Galloway has been in Vanderbilt Hospital recently.  Please pray for him  for his health issues.

Remember when you pray our faithful preaching brethren.  Most of them have spent their lives carrying the gospel.  Bro. and Sister Vanderpool and having health concerns and he is no longer accepting preaching appointments.  There are many others including Bro. Hilman Duncan and  Bro. Jeff Brown.  Bro. Brown  is going to Chicago for cancer treatments for four to six weeks.  Keep all of these brethren in your prayers.

Elder Billy Moran’s wife passed away recently.  Please keep Bro. Moran in your prayers.

Irene Patterson’s great grandson came through his tonsillectomy very well and is doing great.  We are most thankful to hear this.  Irene has had a bronchial infection this past week.  We hope she is better.

Ruth Hassell has an appointment with the ear doctor next week.  She has had significant loss of hearing since she had a cold.  We hope that she will be hearing good again soon.  

MEMBER NOTES

The Clemons family enjoyed a skiing trip to Colorado and both Cindy and Billy were able to join Dillon on the slopes. Cindy found out that all snow trails are not the same when she fell up to her waist in loose snow.  She put out a SOS to Billy & Dillon and they helped her out.  But I understand they had a great time.   On return, Billy will open his new business April 1....Billy, do you know what day this is?

The Callis family are enjoying (?) a camping-out atmosphere at their home after the water heater sprang a leak and flooded  their living space.

Jean and Don Langford had their big day yesterday.  It was a very nice reception.  Congratulations on 50 years!

REVIVALS & CHURCH EVENTS OF SISTER CHURCHES

Old  Paths – 402 College Street, Smyrna, TN – Spring Revival – Beginning March 24-27, 2011, 7:00 p.m. Elder Mark Horton to assist Pastor, Elder Jason Wheeley.

Grace Missionary Baptist Church -  Revival – Friday, March 25 through Sunday, March  27,.  Bro. Paul Bryson to preach on Friday night.

Different preachers throughout the weekend.

New Bethel Missionary Baptist  - Spring Revival – Beginning Friday, April 1-3  Elder Mark Horton will assist Elder Jerry Shrum.

Mt. Calvary Missionary Baptist – Spring Revival – Beginning April 14-, 2011, 7:00 p.m. -  Nolensville Rd., Nashville, TN.

Harvest Missionary Baptist Church – Spring Revival – 192 Curtis Crossroads, Hendersonville, TN  April 16-20, 2011 – Elder David Andrews, assisted by Bro. Barry Armour and Bro. Jeremy Sisk.

2011 JUBILEE -Huntington Missionary Baptist Church 11110 Lexington St
Huntingdon TN 38344
April 29 & 30, 2011
Featuring: The Union Trio, The Spear Trio, The Wilburns, The Victory Quartet, The Huntingdon Choir and more!   Speakers - Bro, Lynn Stapleton, Pastor and Bro. Randy Thompson
For more information - call 731-986-4192 or email or check out their website
BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES OF MEMBERS AND FAMILY MEMBERS  (Mar. 27 through  April 3)
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Skylar Page -    March 27 - Birthday

Don Langford – March 27 – Birthday

James Alan Gregory – March 31 –Birthday

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU ALL!

JACK AND HIS MASTER

Taken from a book written by a minister approximately 150 years ago.

Published in an old McFerrin Baptist Church Publication by Elder F.L. Ray

Jack was a slave who became a minister and one of his sermons relates his story as follows:


When I was a lad there were no religious people near where I lived.  But I had a young master about my age who was going to school and he was very fond of me.  At night he would come into the kitchen to teach me the lesson he had learned himself during the day at school.  In this was I learned to read.


When I was well nigh grown up, we took up the New Testament, and agreed to read it verse by verse.  When one would make a mistake the  other was to correct him, so that we could learn to read well.


In a short time we both felt that we were sinners before God, and we both agreed to seek the salvation of our souls.  The Lord heard our prayer, and gave us both a hope in Christ.  Then I began to hold meetings for prayer and exhortation among the colored people.


My old master soon found out what was going on.  He was very angry, especially  because his son had become pious.  He forbid my holding any more meetings, saying, that if I did, he would whip me severely for it.  From that time I continued to preach or exhort on  Sabbaths and Sabbaths nights; and on Monday morning my old master would tie me up, and cut my back  to pieces  with a cowhide, so that it had never time to get well,   I was obliged to do my work in a great deal of pain from day to day.


 Thus I lived near a year and a half.  One Monday morning my master, as usual, had made my fellow-slaves tie me to a shade tree in the yard, after stripping my back naked to receive the cowhide.  It was a beautiful morning in the summertime, and the sun shone very bright.  Everything around looked very pleasant.  He came up to me with cool deliberation, took his stand, and looked at me closely, but the cowhide hung still at his side.  His conscience was at work, and it was a great moment in his life.


“Well, Jack, said he, “your back is covered all over with scars and sores, and I see no place to begin to whip.  You obstinate wretch, how long do you intend to go on in this way?”      “Why, Master,  just as long as the Lord will let me live,” was my reply.

“Well, what is your design in it?”  “Why, Master, in the morning of the resurrection, when my poor body shall rise  from the grave, I intend to show these scars to my heavenly Father, as so many witnesses of my faithfulness in His cause.”  He ordered them to untie meand sent me to hoe corn in the field.  Late in the evening he came along, pulling a weed here and a weed there, till he got to me, and then he told me to sit down.

          “Jack,” said he, “I want you to tell me the truth.  You know that for a long time your back has been sore from the cowhide; you have had to work very hard, and you are a poor slave.  Now tell me, are you happy or not, under such troubles as these?”    “Yes, Master, I believe I am as happy a man as there is on earth.”    “Well, Jack,” said he, “I am not happy.  Religion, you say, teaches you to pray for those that injure you.  Now, will you pray for your old Master, Jack?”    “Yes, with all my heart,” said I.

       We kneeled down and I prayed for him.  He came again and again to me.  I prayed for him in the field till he found peace in the blood of the Lamb.  After this, we lived together like brothers in the same church.  On his death bed, he gave me my liberty, and told me to go on preaching as long as I lived, and meet him at last in heaven.  “I have seen,” said Jack, “many Christians whom I loved, but I have never seen any I loved so well as my old Master.”

TO THOSE WHO ARE CONTENT

To those who are content I lift my song -

To those who are at peace where they belong –

Who rise and question not, who go their way 

Happily from dawn to close of day,

Who labor and who earn the bread they eat,

Who find their rest at night is deep and sweet,

Who ask no more of life than they can give,

Oh, beautifully fine I think they live;

Who are content to serve, to love and pray

Leading their simple lives from day to day.

Grace Noll Crowell

ODE TO THE OLD FOLKS

Not all of you are old enough to realize the seriousness or humor of this message, but hang on to it for if you are lucky someday you will. 

Senior citizens are constantly being criticized for every conceivable deficiency of the modern world, real or imaginary. We know we take responsibility for all we have done and do not blame others.
HOWEVER, upon reflection, we would like to point out that it was NOT the senior citizens who took:
The melody out of music,
The pride out of appearance,
The courtesy out of driving,
The romance out of love,
The commitment out of marriage,
The responsibility out of parenthood,
The togetherness out of the family,
The learning out of education,
The service out of patriotism,
The Golden Rule from rulers,
The nativity scene out of cities,
The civility out of behavior,
The refinement out of language,
The dedication out of employment,
The prudence out of spending,
The ambition out of achievement or

God out of government and school.

And we certainly are NOT  the ones who eliminated patience and tolerance from personal relationships and interactions with others!!  And, we do understand the meaning of patriotism, and remember those who have fought and died for our country.   Just look at the Seniors with tears in their eyes and pride in their hearts as they stand at attention with their hand over their hearts!

YES, I'M A SENIOR CITIZEN!
I'm the life of the party...... even if it lasts until 8 p.m.
I'm very good at opening childproof caps.... with a hammer.
I'm awake many hours before my body allows me to get up.          

I'm smiling all the time because I can't hear a thing you're saying. 
I'm sure everything I can't find is in a safe secure place, somewhere.

I'm wrinkled, saggy, lumpy, and that's just my left leg.
I'm beginning to realize that aging is not for wimps.

[image: image3.jpg]



Hilltop Missionary Baptist Church

Macon County


Bulletin Committee:                                                                                                      Joyce Callis 352-3070JoyceCallis38@Comcast.net                                                                                                  Betty Coon- 773-5250  epcn@aol.com                                                                         Susan Coon– 773-5250                                                                                                     Jean Langford-758-7431 Langford @tds.net                                                                    Lisa Parker-274-2783 Lisa274@gmail.com         

